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IMPORTANT INFORMATION REQUIRED BY 
THE NRAU 

 

The Arid Lands Natural Resources 

Management (NRM) has asked FWDSA to 
share our values of the area. 

  

The NRM will accept input up to the 

14th December. 
  

Included with this KIT is the attachment “THE 

SURVEY FORM” which we encourage ALL 
Clubs to respond to. 

  

We will also distribute the forms at 
the next Delegates Meeting to be filled 

in on the night. 
  

The time frame is tight and we apologise for 
this but it essential that we show the NRM 

Board that we have a say. 

  
 


